STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS
 BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:            November 16, 2021
TIME: 
10:00 a.m.
PLACE: 
Via Google Meet Video and Teleconference +1 513-666- 7335



PIN 552 215 919 #  
MEMBERS
PRESENT: 
Gregory Restivo, Chairman, Industry Member


Brian Wodka, Vice Chair, Industry Member
Steven Noonan, Chief Boiler Inspector 
Gary Brown, Consumer Member

Lance Brown, Industry Member
John F. Arizaga, Industry Member
STAFF
PRESENT:    Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards  
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
                        Tracey Baylor-Wilson, Administrative Specialist III
 CALL TO ORDER: 
Chairman, Greg Restivo, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Stationary Engineers to order at 10:02 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the business meeting held on July 20, 2021. Upon Mr. Lance Brown’s MOTION, and Mr.Gary Brown’s second, by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes without amendment or correction.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE

Director Bailey reported that 19 applications were reviewed with 18 being approved and 1 pending additional information. Upon Mr. Lance Brown’s Motion and Mr. Gary Brown’s second the Board unanimously voted to approve the Application Review Committee Report.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
None to report.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Director Bailey announced to the Board that the building, located at 500 N. Calvert Street, is open for business should any Board members wish to attend Board meetings in person moving forward. Director Bailey asked that if any members plan to attend the Board meetings in person, to please give her at least 24 hour notice so prepartions can be in place for their attendance. Director Bailey advised the Board that the Maryland Department of Labor team is expected to relocate to 1100 N. Eutaw Street in the next few months and that she would update the Board once there is a definitive date. Director Bailey concluded her report by wishing the Board and staff a happy holiday season and a joyous and prosperous new year.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summary for July 2021: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
      Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	17
	3
	           14
	18%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	           7
	1
	6
	14%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	9
	2
	7
	22%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	8
	3
	5
	38%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	11
	              4
	7
	36%

	                              TOTAL
	          52
	13
	39
	25%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summary for August 2021: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
      Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	13
	5
	8
	38%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	          18
	2
	6
	25%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	3
	1
	2
	33%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	3
	1
	2
	33%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	6
	              2
	4
	33%

	                              TOTAL
	         33
	11
	22
	33%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summary for September 2021: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

 Failed
     
      Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	13
	         4
	9
	31%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	            4
	3
	1
	75%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	             12
	5
	7
	42%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	              5
	3
	2
	25%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	7
	              2
	5
	29%

	                              TOTAL
	          41
	17
	24
	41%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summary for October 2021: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

 Failed
     
      Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	 19
	             4
	15
	21%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	            5
	1
	4
	20%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	              7
	3
	4
	43%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	              4
	1
	3
	25%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	7
	             4
	3
	57%

	                              TOTAL
	          42
	13
	29
	31%


OLD BUSINESS

Chairman Restivo observed that the PSI statistics are in line with what the Board expects and asked Director Bailey how they compare to other Mechanical Boards. Director Bailey stated the examinaton statisitcs are very similar as the lowest pass rate is around the 30th percentile for the Board of Electricians and the highest pass rate is about 38th percentile for HVACR.
NEW BUSINESS 

None to report.
CORRESPONDENCE

Director Bailey asked the Board to consider the email from Carl Pasquali that had been sent to members in advance of the meeting, regarding license requirements for chiller operations.  Director Bailey referrd the Board members to the Board’s “Frequently Asked Questions” (FAQs) posted on the website, which contains a conversion chart that providing answers to the same questions as those posed in the correspondence. Chairman Restivo gave a brief history explaining that the chart ad been created to clarify for the public the conversion of heat energy from various energy sources like BTUs. Director Bailey stated that she will refer Mr. Pasquali to the conversion chart on the Board website, as has een her practice with similar inquiries. Chairman Restivo stated the Board has responded to Mr. Pasquali’s inquiries on several occasions and that he belives that the Board has provided sufficient information.
COUNSEL’S REPORT

Counsel wished everyone a happy and safe holiday season and she looks forward to seeing everyone in person in the New Year.
CHAIR REPORT

None offered.
CLOSED SESSION
The Board did not convene in closed session.
ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Mr. Lance Brown, seconded by Mr. Gary Brown, and by roll call vote unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:16 a.m.
___________________________________
 
____________________

Greg Restivo, Chairman


            Date

________
Without Corrections
________
With Corrections
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